
EXCERPT FROM THE MINUTES OF THE

COMMUNITY OVERVIEW AND SCRUTINY COMMITTEE

HELD ON 21 JULY 2005


COS.102/05

MUSEUM AND ARTS SERVICE DEVELOPMENT PLAN

The Head of Culture, Leisure and Sport Services presented report CLS.012/05 providing a summary of the Museum and Arts Service Development Plan commissioned from ABL Consultants dealing with a ten year plan for the Museum and Arts Service.  

The Executive on 13 June (EX.086/05) had considered the Development Plan and had decided that the Management of the Museum and Arts Service be retained as part of the City Council with the trust option being revisited in 2007.  They had also asked the Head of Culture, Leisure and Sport to work up the possible cost proposals for funding phased Capital Improvements over the next ten years and had also suggested that admission charges be reviewed as part of the Executive’s budget deliverations for 2006/07. 

The Consultant’s had made a number of recommendations with the principal issues relating to Governance of the Service, Admission Charges and Capital Proposals.

In addition a number of critical issues and opportunities had arisen since the Consultant’s Development Plan had been received including – 

· The January Flood and subsequent Carlisle Renaissance Opportunity.

· Carlisle’s involvement in the Historic Towns/Cities initiative.

· Hadrian’s Wall major study.

· Renaissance in the Regions programmes.

In considering the report Members made the following comments and observations:

(a) Members queried why after deciding not to pursue the Trust option at this stage it was to be re-examined in 2007 which was only 18 months away.  They suggested that a firm decision at this stage would have been better.

The Head of Culture, Leisure and Sport commented that the Executive had thought that given the vast scope of opportunities with the Renaissance work and Hadrian’s Wall work, a Trust was not appropriate at this time but in two years time when the position was clearer the matter needed to be resolved finally as a long term matter.  It was accepted that the uncertainty was unsettling for staff and there were implications for other Contracts for example the Catering Contract.

(b) Admission Charges - Members commented that Museums throughout the country were operating on the basis of no admission charges at all.  They recognised that this would have a significant cost for the Council but this along with the reduction of admission charges for Tullie House should be considered as part of the budget cycle.  Reduced or no admission charges would support the Council’s priority in relation to Learning City.  

The Head of Culture, Leisure and Sport stated that he would support consideration of admission charges as part of the budget cycle.  Staff at Tullie House had noticed an increase in numbers since the admission charges had been reduced after the flooding but the admission charges had since been put back up to the normal price.  He commented that Tullie House was a leisure activity and was having to compete with other leisure activities in the Northern Lake District.  There were aspects of Tullie House including the old Tullie House and the Exhibition space which were free but the Millennium and Border Galleries both had to be paid for by people visiting the Museum and this could be confusing for the public. 

(c) A Member queried whether a possible increase in shop or restaurant sales resulting in higher profits in these areas could offset reduced admission charges.  

The Head of Culture, Leisure and Sport responded that he had asked staff to examine this in relation to the time when there had been a reduced admission charge post flooding. It is however difficult to compare like with like as the travelling externally produced Toy Exhibition was on at the time and was a very popular Exhibition. 

(d) Capital Proposals – A Member suggested that there were Capital opportunities which should be taken and there should be an urgency to make the most of these opportunities as it is in the long term interests of the Carlisle area.

(e) Tullie Card – A Member queried why there was just a one off payment for the Card with free access to the Museum thereafter, he suggested that there could be an annual charge.

The Head of Culture, Leisure and Sport advised that he had examined this option and considered a £2.50 annual cost but the costs of collecting this annually may prevent it being able to take place.  The annual cost would have to be substantially higher than £2.50 to cover the costs of administering the scheme.

In response to a Member’s question he confirmed that Students who are resident in Carlisle are allowed to buy a Tullie Card.  

(f) A Member commented that this was not really a true Development Plan as it was unclear about future investment on the capital side and did not set out a plan for the forthcoming years.  The Committee was supportive of the Capital Programme and securing external funding but felt that a properly worked out development plan was required reflecting the findings in the ABL report.

The Head of Culture, Leisure and Sport responded that the full consultant’s report which ran to over 100 pages was available in each of the Members’ rooms.  Some small items within the Development Plan were already in hand e.g. Management Issues and Marketing as well as an informal seating area being planned for the Restaurant.  In relation to the capital aspect, ABL has still to provide a breakdown of capital costs and part of that would be a bid to the heritage fund and the Hadrian’s Wall study.  He agreed that a Development Plan was required.

The Head of Culture, Leisure and Sport then undertook to keep the Committee informed of its progress in relation to the Museum and Arts Service Development Plan.

RESOLVED – That the comments of the Committee as outlined above and specifically the following be forwarded to the Executive as the response to the proposals being made:

(a) The Committee are supportive of consideration of reviewing or abolishing admission charges as part of the budget cycle for 2006/07.

(b) The Committee have concerns about the review of trust status in two years time and feel that the matter needs to be decided on finally for the sake of certainty of the staff and development of the service.  

(c) That the report be welcomed as a basis for producing a further more detailed Development Plan for the Museums and Arts service and they looked forward to considering that Plan in due course.







